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Letter to Parents and Teachers (2022/2023 - 5)
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Dear Parents and Teachers,

N\

\ Hello! Since our Open Day, we have been busy arranging a variety of exciting events. To make

i up for all the face-to-face learning opportunities that the children missed during the pandemic,
we have made every effort to bring back various regular and new activities. Seeing beaming
smiles on the children’s faces, we aspire each day to plant the seeds of peace, friendship, unity

¢ and cooperation in their hearts. With these strong roots laid, impressive and fruitful growth can

—be reaped in each child’s academic and character development.

Before the recent holiday, our Easter Party promised everyone a Happy Easter holiday with
lively bunnies hopping all around the campus. Before students returned from the holiday, we
held a Staff Professional Development day where our teachers discussed the rapidly changing
impacts of Al on education and learned valuable practical insights. Our special guest speaker,
now a senior machine learning engineer at a global app developer, is a CKY alumnus from the
Cgraduating Class of 2014, which made us all feel proud and overjoyed.

vBefore the campus could take a breath, our lively and very well-attended Science Night
followed, where students’ investigations were exhibited in every corner, and reports,
interactive science shows and creative display boards were met with wonder and applause.
Parents were keen to learn more and ask questions, and it was pleasing to see the children's
eager eyes waiting to answer.

The next day saw visual arts in the limelight with our Art Exhibition, where the children's works
were displayed in public at the Cultural Centre. The Art Exhibition has been a major event in
our school calendar for many years, but the pandemic prevented us from putting on the show
for the past three years. This year, we were delighted to bring back the inspiring exhibition. The
audience appreciated looking at the children's outstanding paintings, which were full of
creativity and joyful expression, coupled with some shy smiles on the painters’ faces. Let’s
make sure that every child who loves to create receives the praise and encouragement they
deserve. lIt's also delightful to see some students—who might not be high academic
achievers—shine as gifted artists, showing that you never know where unique talents may lie.

Soon afterwards came the Parents Observation Day and Parents Evening. There is nothingf’
more beneficial for home-school communication than meeting each other in person and =
getting to know each other better. Mutual trust and understanding are important conditions
for happy learning, and we hope that these positive attitudes and habits in building
cooperation will be passed down through generations to come.

We wish you all happy lifelong learning, and a lifetime of good health and wellbeing!

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling

Founding Principal and School Consultant
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